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RALEIGH PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 
Nurturing Children in an Innovative and Creative Environment 

Find us at 12 North Street, Raleigh 2454  T 6655 4228  F 6655 4548 

Email: Raleigh-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au Website: https://Raleigh-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

School Principal: Mrs Katrina Meenahan 

Newsletter, Term 4, Week 9        8th December, 2020 

10th Dec  Combine End of Year Assembly and Year 6 Farewell, 1.30pm 
11th Dec  Kids in the Kitchen cooking $4.50 
14th Dec  Rewards Day, Big Banana $12 
15th Dec  Christmas Craft Day 
16th Dec  Last day of Term 4, 2020 for students.  Mufti Day. 
27th-28th Jan, 2021 Term 1, Staff Development Days, no students 
29th Jan  Years 1-6 students return to for Term 1 
2nd Feb, Tues  Best Start testing for new kindergarten students 
3rd Feb   Kindergarten students start Term 1 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

With the term quickly coming to an end, I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you 
to our students, families and staff. This year has been challenging in many ways and what we 
would normally see and do at Raleigh School has been changed due to COVID-19.  
 
Our students have all shown amazing resilience and adapted quickly to the changes in 
routines and activities. It has become common place for them to sanitise every time they enter 
and exit a room and many have become experts at hand washing. Even though we have 
missed out on many of our regular activities, they have not complained and have made the 
most of the opportunities we have had. Congratulations to each and everyone of them for 
their positive attitudes and effort during 2020. 
 
I would like to thank our parents, wider families and the school community for your ongoing 
support and understanding around the restrictions and guidelines that we have implemented 
from the Department of Education, on the recommendation from NSW Health. These have not 
always been easy and we thank you for making these changes easier to implement and follow. 
 

Finally, and not least, I would like to say an 
enormous thank you to our teaching and 
non-teaching staff at Raleigh. They have 
worked hard throughout lock down and 
remote learning, on return to face to face 
learning and each and every day, to make 
our school a happy and positive learning 
experience for your children and a great 
place to work. Every one of our teachers work 
inside and outside of school hours and on 
the weekends, to make activities and tasks 
engaging and to meet the needs of every 
child we have at Raleigh. 
 
This ability for our students, families and staff 

to pull-together and get on with what needs to be done, is one of the many wonderful 
examples of why Raleigh Public School is an amazing place to learn, teach and be a part of! A 
huge thank you to you all! 

mailto:Raleigh-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://raleigh-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Surf Safety 

Last Thursday, seven of our Year 3 to 6 students, travelled to Sawtell Beach to participate in our 
annual Surf Safety program. Thank you to Craig McMahon, who attended on the day, helping 
to transport and supervise students with Mrs Danielle Corcoran. This was a fantastic day and 
despite the rainy weather, all of the students had an amazing time and learnt a lot. Thanks to 
Coffs Council, for running this terrific and valuable program. 
 

 
 
Another valuable program that occurred last week was the Rural Fire Services’, Fire Safety talk. 
The photos did not make it into last week’s newsletter and we thought we would share some 
of them with you today. 
 

 
 
For the next week and a half, we are going to be very busy, so make sure you keep a note of 
the events and dates coming up. It is important to make sure that all notes have been 
returned and that students come prepared with the appropriate equipment for the events 
occurring. 
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This week: 
 Final Kindergarten Transition Program was run today. The girls had another great day 

with the students in K-2 and enjoyed playing in the playground before being picked up.  
We are looking forward to seeing the new Kindergarten girls come to school for their 
Best Start interview on Tuesday 2nd February and their first day of school on 
Wednesday 3rd February.   

 

 
 Thursday 10th December – Parents will be joining us at school for our End of Year 

Presentation Assembly. Please read the information within the newsletter about our 
assembly, to make sure you understand the expectations and guidelines that are 
allowing us to have this event. Start time : 1:30pm. 

 Kids in the Kitchen lunch, Friday 11th December. This will be a special lunch and dessert. 
If you feel your child may be a little fussy, then pack a sandwich for them to eat, just in 
case. 

Next Week:  
 Monday morning 14th December – Big Banana Water slides. The note and money must 

be returned to school by tomorrow, 9th December, if your child wishes to attend. 
Students can wear their swimmers under their school uniform, but must have a rash 
shirt for the slides and dry uniform and underwear to change into to return to school.  

 Monday lunch – Students in K-4 will be returning to school, after the Big Banana, to 
have lunch as normal. The students in Years 5 and 6 have been invited to a special lunch 
to farewell Skeet before returning to school. The students in Year 5, must return their 
note and money by Wednesday 9th December if they wish to attend. 

 Monday afternoon of FUN! After lunch the students and staff will be participating in a 
fun afternoon at school. We are asking that all students bring a change of old clothes to 
change into. This is important as the activities involve mess and clothes may become 
stained and wet. We will not be allowing students to wear their swimmers, rash shirt or 
uniform. If they do not have old clothes they will only be able to observe. Students will 
change back into dry uniforms for the bus trip home. Please remember a plastic bag for 
the dirty clothes. 

 Tuesday 15th December – Christmas Craft Day. For much of Tuesday we will be creating 
some Christmas craft and decorations to take home. 

 Wednesday 16th December. This is the last day for students to attend for 2020. This will 
be a mufti day. Students will be packing up the rest of their classrooms and joining in 
some fun and relaxing activities. 

 Students in Years 1 to 6 return to school in 2021, on Friday 29th January.  
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End of Year Presentation Assembly 

For us to be able to run our assembly, it is important that all visitors follow the guidelines to 
keep us all safe.  

 Don’t forget to bring your own pen and chair to sit on. 
 Please arrive between 1.15pm and 1.25pm as our assembly will be begin at 1.30pm 
 When arriving, attending and leaving please remember to stay 1.5m from other adults 

and children who are not in your immediate family.  
 When entering and exiting the school grounds, please remember to not socialise with 

other adults. The four main gates will be open at the front of the school please enter and 
exit through one of these. 

 Before entering the COLA area, please sign on at the desk where you see your child’s 
name. Please use your own pen and the sanitiser provided. 

 You will then enter the COLA and your child will be standing or sitting in your allocated 
seating area waiting for you. 

 Please remain seated where possible. 
 When leaving, please take your time to exit and remain socially distanced from others 

not in your group. 
 If you are taking your child home, please make sure they let their teacher know.  
 Thank you for your understanding with these guidelines and thank you for joining us.  

Oxfam Unwrapped 

Thank you for your generosity.  We raised $151 and 
were able to purchase: 
Christmas Clean Water, three piglets, a goat couple, a 
Christmas duck and Covid-19 soap. You have made a 
world of difference in the lives of people who need it 
most. 

 
Christmas Display 

Over the past few weeks, our students designed and decorated pictures of presents to go on 
the NORCO truck, that has been created by and displayed at the Raleigh Winery. We are a 
small community at Raleigh and the Christmas truck is a lovely way for the winery, NORCO 
and our school, to thank the community and wish them Merry Christmas.  
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Other Fun Activities in Week 8 

 

 
 
Regards 
Katrina Meenahan 
 
My Child’s Artwork 2020 

Orders must be placed before Saturday 12th December, 2020 to ensure all gifts are received 
before Christmas.  We will still be taking orders after the 12th December but cannot guarantee 
arrival before Christmas.  This date has been supplied to us by Australia Post. 
 
Home Readers and Library Books 

Please ensure your child has returned all of their Home Readers and Library books. 
 
On Friday, 11th December, we will be sending student’s books home with them.  Please bring in 
a plastic or cloth bag with your child’s name on it for this purpose. 
 
We wish Skeet a very happy birthday and wish him all the best for high school. 
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For more information and Booking Sheet, see Mrs Jones. 


